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Pendine Community Council Meeting
Wednesday 20th October 2023 
Llanmiloe Resource Centre
	1
	Welcome, Apologies and Introductions :
Present: Andrew Shaw (Chair); Emily Bevan-Jones (Clerk); Sara Bruce-Goodwin(Vice Chair); Steve Rundle; Hayley Thomas.
Apologies: Jayne Tremlett.
3 Members of the Public present.


	

	2
	Declarations of Personal Interest:
Nothing to declare.

	All

	3
	To sign as correct minutes of previous meeting:
Minutes for 20th September 2023 meeting were accepted as being correct and signed off by all.

	All

	4
	Council Finance Report:
Please see the attached report
The Clerk has made some amendments to the format of the report to now include closing balances for each account after payments to be authorised to help regulate the councils finances. All payments to be authorised were agreed upon by the full council.

	Clerk

	5
	Christmas lights and future events:
It was discussed that the existing lights for the lampposts need testing. Arrangements have been made to check the lights are functioning and if any are not working an electrician would be approached to see if the lights can be fixed.

HT has looked at pricing for additional lights which can be purchased for £299 for one or three for £800. We will require an additional two quotations if we decide to proceed with purchasing additional lights.

The Clerk brought to the council's attention that information in regard to the lighting needs to be gathered to be sent to the national grid ahead of the Christmas period.

Discussions took place in regard to the purchase of two lighted artificial trees; one for the Green and one for the Motorhome park site. These retail at around £200 each and are 13ft in size. The community council have considered this on the fact that they can be reused on a year-to-year basis and it would add to the lighting display throughout the village. The Motorhome park has a readily available electric supply to luminate the new tree but logistics of lighting the tree at the site of the Green need to be discussed further.

Councillors agreed a provisional date for the “light turn on event” of the 2nd December 2023. The event was originally proposed to be held on the Green, however, due to the geography of the area it was reevaluated, and agreed the event would be held at the Motorhome park site. The clerk was instructed to contact Pastor Haydn to check that the event would not clash with any proposals, he has and also requested him to be present to lead the carol service aspect of the event.  It was suggested that an invitation go out to small local businesses to have stalls present at the event. Instead of charging a fee for a table, the council would ask for a small donation to raise funds for the RNLI provision for 2024 and/or money for a new defibrillation unit for the community. Further to discussion, the council would like to have Mince pies and mulled wine available to additionally help raise funds for items discussed. Clerk to contact Castel Howell to see if they would consider a donation of mulled wine for the event being that it is for a charitable cause.
It was agreed that a real tree would be ordered to be erected outside the Beach hotel, Clerk is to confirm prices and sizes and order.
	HT
Clerk

All

	6
	Motorhome Park update:
The barriers at the site are now fully functional, electrical testing has been carried out and the electrical certificate has been issued. Lighting and electrical supply have been installed in the container and automatic lighting in the bin store. Most of the concreting has been completed as well as the fencing. Frames for the signage are being produced and will take a further three weeks to be galvanized before the signage can be installed. Pitch numbers still need to be acquired at present. 
All firefighting equipment for the site has been ordered and received in line with the fire risk assessment. Additionally, a rotary fire bell needs to be ordered. The Clerk will look into this and gather 3 quotes and order upon the council’s approval.

The license is ready to be submitted. In line with the license, there is a requirement to have an appointed person/s in the event of a flood due to the land being on a floodplain. The appointed person will have a mobile phone with the Natural Resource Wales “Flood app” installed and the contact will be displayed on the signage in the park for use in the event of a flood/emergency.

Action : SBG to look into Stones for pitch numbers.

	SR
All

Clerk
HT


	7
	Slipway purchase update:
All the necessary documentation has been received and reviewed by the council. The full council is happy to proceed, there are some minor amendments that need to be made to the leases for the tenants. 

The completion of the sale is imminent.

	SBG

	8
	Annual Report 22/23:
The Clerk has produced a draft Annual Report for 22/23 laying out the council’s priorities, objectives, and achievements. The layout was approved and a few amendments are required with the intention of signing off in the next council meeting in November 2023.

	Clerk


	9
	Draft Budget 24/25:
SBG ran through the figures on the draft budget for 24/25. A few small amendments are required with the intention of signing off in the next council meeting in November 2023.

Once the budget is signed off the Clerk will input the information into the accounting software to enable to council to review the budget on a quarterly basis.

A member of the public raised the issue of business rates on the Motorhome park and how this needs to be included in the budget.

Action: Clerk to look into business rates on the Motorhome park.

	SBG
Clerk

	10
	Actions from previous meeting:
· AS to see if any necessary permissions are required to install additional Christmas lighting – futher action required
· Clerk to contact Nexbyte to confirm update to the website – Completed

· Clerk to acquire materials from recent Town forum meeting and circulate to all councillors – further action required
	All


	11
	Sub committee and working groups:
Three members have now been allocated to the Finance committee.
One member of the public has expressed an interest in the Events and Fundraising committee. The generation of further interest is required. Further advertisement of members for the Events and Fundraising committee is to be advertised on Facebook, Website, and other appropriate avenues.

	SBG

HT


	12
	Recognition and Thanks:
To all for attending and to the councilors for all the hard work put in so far. To Llanmiloe Community Association for allowing Pendine Community Council the use of the Resource Centre for their meetings. To the Clerk for the work she has contributed in producing the Budget and Annual report and to Sara Bruce-Goodwin for working with the Clerk to assist in the production of the reports.

	All

	13
	AOB:

Remembrance:
Tony Pugh has kindly purchased a Wreath for remembrance on behalf of Pendine Community Council. It was agreed by the full council that a donation would be made of £100 to the Poppy Appeal.

Tree by St Margaret’s Church:

A Resident has written to the council with concerns of the tree by St Margarets Church. The tree is located on the eastern side of the cemetery and the resident is concerned it could be potentially dangerous due to its height and it is exposure to high winds as well as some electrical cable running in very close proximity. AS has communicated with National Grid and the cable do not belong to them but belong to BT. As an action the council will contact BT to see if they will assist in dealing with the matter.

Action: Clerk to contact BT in regard to the tree and the risks it could potentially hold.

Traffic Lights: 

There have been traffic lights situated on the road by the Pitstop for some time. No works appear to be taking place and it has been requested we investigate as to why the lights are in situ. And what the likely duration of the lights being present will be.

Defibrillator:

The matter of acquiring a new defibrillation unit for the community was discussed. The council has suggested that during the Christmas light event, any monies raised could be put towards this cause. The Clerk has been in communication with a company called “London Hearts” with the possibility they would provide a grant to purchase a new unit and cabinet for outside the Pitstop. The unit they would provide is called a “Mindray C1A” and can be used for paediatric patients as well as adults. The unit normally retails at £1127 on its own, with the grant, the council would be able to purchase the unit and a new heated polycarbonate cabinet for £1195. Before committing to this AS is investigating an alternative avenue.

Shed erected by the Bus shelter:

A number of concerns have been raised by residents in regards to a shed being erected by the bus shelter at the top of the village. The boundary fence has been removed and a large shed erected on the land behind the bus stop. AS has looked into the matter and raised it with Bro Myrddin housing. Bro Myrddin has advised they are looking into the matter and will speak with their tenant in relation to this matter.

Next meeting Wednesday 15th November 2023
	Clerk
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